SUMMARY OF BRIEF BY MORE THAN

60 LEADING AMERICAN BUSINESSES


The existence of racial and ethnic diversity in institutions of higher education is vital to these companies’ efforts to hire and maintain a diverse workforce, and to employ individuals of all backgrounds who have been educated and trained in a diverse environment.  Such a workforce is important to the firms’ continued success in the global marketplace.


The population of the United States in increasingly defined by its diversity.  Two years after Bakke was decided, the 1980 census showed that African Americans, Native Americans, Asian Americans and Hispanics constituted 20% of the nation’s population.  These groups are estimated to constitute almost half of the U.S. population by the year 2050.  The nature of American business is also changing.  Most of the signers of this brief are truly international companies, and all are becoming so.


Because our population is diverse, and because of the increasingly global reach of American business, the skills and training needed to succeed in business today demand exposure to widely diverse people, cultures, ideas and viewpoints.  Employees at every level of an organization must be able to work effectively with people who are different from themselves.


Individuals who have been educated in a diverse setting are more likely to succeed, because they can make valuable contributions to the workforce in several important and concrete ways:

1) A diverse group of individuals educated in a cross-cultural environment has the ability to facilitate unique and creative approaches to problem-solving arising from the integration of different perspectives.

2) Such individuals are better able to develop products and services that appeal to a variety of consumers and to market offerings in ways that appeal to those consumers.

3) A racially diverse group of managers with cross-cultural experience is better able to work with business partners, employees and clientele in the United States and around the world.

4) Those educated in a diverse setting are likely to contribute to a positive work environment, by decreasing incidents of discrimination and stereotyping.

Accordingly, these leading American companies urge the Court to find that the pursuit of diversity in higher education is a compelling state interest, and that the University of Michigan may take appropriate, narrowly tailored actions to admit a student body that, among other things, is racially and ethnically diverse.

